Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to Reception/Year 1 LH!  We would like to provide you with some information that should prove useful to you throughout the year.

Dance/Gymnastics – Tuesday PM - (Indoor) - appropriate clothing (shorts t shirt / bare feet)

Outdoor Games -   Wednesday AM - (outdoor) – appropriate clothing (tracksuits and trainers)
· Please ensure kit is available on these days to avoid anxiety.

Reading: - When your child receives a book please return their book / vocabulary every day in green bags in order for classroom consolidation.  Books will be changed when and where appropriate.

· It is very important that children are familiar with reading book vocabulary and can sight read when shown words randomly.  Accurate sight vocabulary will build confidence and self esteem for future reading and writing experiences and are a fundamental step in reading development.

Library Books: - Each week your child will bring home a library book of their choice to share and enjoy.  Please could you ensure that your child’s library book is returned to school every Friday, so that they can choose a new one.
Homework: - Homework will be given out every Friday. Your child will bring home a homework book on a Friday, please ensure homework tasks are completed in pencil and brought back to school on a Wednesday.
Forest school: - Forest school sessions will take place on a Thursday.  The children will be involved in a variety of ‘fun’ ‘hands on’ activities, exploring and learning in the outdoor environment (within the school surroundings).  It would therefore be appreciated if your child could bring wellington boots that can remain in school, in a bag, clearly marked with their name.
Labelling personal items: - Please ensure your child’s belongs (e.g cardigans, jumpers, snack pots, drinking bottles, PE kits) are clearly labelled. This is to avoid items becoming lots and children becoming distressed.

Water bottles and Snack pots:-Please ensure that your child has a snack pot containing a healthy snack, or a piece of fruit each day (clearly labelled). To avoid the children becoming anxious, could you please keep their snack pot/piece of fruit separate to their lunch box, and make them aware of what their snack is. The children are settling into the new routine and activities and we look forward to a happy and productive year.
Thank you for your co-operation. 
Yours Sincerely
Miss Hollister (Reception/Year 1 Class Teacher) 
Miss A Landrygan Reception/Year 1 Class Teacher) 

